
PUBLIC NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS 
 



This District operates a Labor Compliance Program (“LCP”) pursuant to the Labor Code of the State of 
California, Sections 1770, and following.  Strict adherence to all provisions of the LCP is mandatory. 
 
District, or its designee, has determined that certain materials, services, products or things designated 
by specific brand or trade name shall not be subject to Public Contract Code section 3400(a) in order 
that: a field test or experiment may be made to determine the product’s suitability for future use; 
and/or in order to match other materials, services, products or things in use on a particular District 
public improvement either completed or in the course of completion; and/or in order to obtain a 
necessary item that is only available from one source; and/or in order to respond to an emergency 
declared by District. Specific materials, services, products or things are identified in the project 
specifications. 
 
The successful bidder will be allowed to substitute securities or establish an escrow in lieu of 
retainage, pursuant to Public Contract Code Section 22300, and as described in the Instructions to 
Bidders. 
 
Bidders may secure copies of the Project Manual, including specifications, by calling SCUSD 
Planning & Construction at 916-264-4075, ext 1020. If a Bidder requests a bid set to be shipped to 
them, shipping charges are the Bidders responsibility.  
 
The SCUSD and its Board of Education reserve the right to reject any or all bids or to waive any 
irregularities or informalities of any bids or in the bidding process. The SCUSD is an Equal 
Opportunity Employer.  
 
 By order of the Board of Education, Sacramento City Unified School District.  
 
Dated:  July 8, 2011   SACRAMENTO CITY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 
  


